
HARRY GWALA DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY: 2023-2024 
FINAL SPATIAL DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK AND 

INTEGRATED DEVELOPMENT PLAN
Notice is hereby given, in terms of Section 25 (4) of the Municipal Systems 
Act No. 32 of 2000 that a Municipality must, within 14 days of the adoption 
of its Integrated Development Plan and Budget in terms of subsection (1) or (3)
(a) Give notice to the public:
	 (i)Of the adoption of the plan, and
	 (ii)That copies of or extract from the plan are available for public 	
	 inspection at specified places; and
(b) Publicise a summary of the plan.

The Harry Gwala District Municipal Council on the 30th of May 2023 
adopted its  SDF and Integrated Development Plan, and it is against this 
background that members of the public are requested to view the summary 
of the 2023-2024 final SDF and Integrated Development Plan during office 
hours in the following municipal areas:

Copies of the Final SDF and Integrated Development Plan are available 
during office hours in the following municipal areas:
1.	 Dr. Nkosazane Dlamini-Zuma Local Municipality (15 Watson Street, 

Creighton)
2.	 Dr. Nkosazane Dlamini-Zuma Local Municipality (32 Arbuckle Street, 

Himeville)
3.	 UBuhlebezwe Local Municipality (29 Margaret Street, Ixopo)
4.	 UMzimkhulu Local Municipality (169 Main Street, UMzimkhulu)
5.	 Greater Kokstad Local Municipality (72 Hope Street, Kokstad)
6.	 Harry Gwala District Offices (40 Main Street, Ixopo)
7.	 Bulwer Library (189 Jackson Street, Bulwer)
8.	 UBuhlebezwe Library (62 Margaret Street, Ixopo)
9.	 UMzimkhulu Library (169 Main Street, UMzimkhulu) and;
10.	Greater Kokstad Library (Town Hall, Main Street, Kokstad)
11.	Harry Gwala District Municipal website (www.harrgwaladm.gov.za)

Enquiries regarding this notice may be directed to: Ms. N. Buthelezi: Social 
Services and Development Planning on (039) 834 8771.

MR G.M. SINEKE: MUNICIPAL MANAGER

HARRY GWALA 
DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY

www.ayandambanga.co.za 60743KZN

PUBLIC NOTICE


